

center for orthopedics & sports medicine Physicians & Surgeons

55 Coburg Road, Eugène, OR 97401 • www.slocumcenter.com (800) 866-7906 • (541) 485-8111 • Fax (541) 342-6379

Orthopedic Surgery
Kenneth P. Butters, MD
Heather A. Camplon, MD
Dennis K. Collis, MD
Daniel C. Pitzpatrick, MD
Rudolf G. Hoelfrich, MD
Stanley L. James, MD
Brian A. Jewetz, MD
Donald C. Jones, MD
Brick A. Lantz, MD
Craig G. Mohler, MD
Steven N. Shah, MD
Matthew S. Shapiro, MD
Daniel V. Sheerin, MD

Non-Operative Sports Medicine Michael C. Koester, MD Lisa M. Pomranky, MD Denise D. Routhler, MD

Kenneth M. Singer, MD

Nicholas L. Strasser, MD

Timothy A. Straub, MD

Jason, D. Tavakollan, MD Christopher N. Walton, MD

Thomas K.Wuest, MD

May 8, 2015

Dear Mr. Greenlick and members of the House Health Care Committee:

As I am unable to be present for testimony today, I am writing to you in support of SB 521. I was able to testify before the Senate Committee last month in support of this bill. I am the Chair of the OSAA Sports Medicine Advisory Committee and former Chair of the NFHS Sports Medicine Advisory Committee. I am a pediatric sports medicine specialist from Eugene.

The changes in this bill will address current discrepancies between private and public high schools in how an athlete with a suspected concussion is managed, aligning the language with "Max's Law" which has been in effect since 2009. It also specifies which health care providers may return an athlete to play following a suspected concussion. This portion of the bill also aligns it with the OARs written for Max's Law.

Again, my apologies for not being in attendance. Please feel free to contact me if any questions or concerns arise. Thank you.

Sincerely.

Michael C. Koester, MD, ATC

Chair, OSAA Sports Medicine Advisory Committee

Director, Slocum Sports Concussion Program